
Village Hall Report 

The Radar Trust very kindly gave us 14 tables, mostly stacking, which will make setting up 

the fete a lot easier. Also 30 chairs, so I put the same number of the old hall chairs which 

they will replace, over at the pavilion. I am told ours are about 50 years old and are in need 

of a rest. I am hoping that the committee will agree to buy some soft chairs to replace the 

remaining ones. I have also taken the low children's tables to the pavilion as we use them in 

the fete. They now have sharp edges where the formica is coming off and are not fit for  

use and have replaced them with new tables which are higher. The radar group also gave us 

4 plastic chairs to use for the fete refreshments. 

 

We are in the process of reorganising the tennis hut so that we can store the large tents 

better. The tennis I understand now has the facility for booking the courts on line, thanks to 

Dianne Rouse and Rob Johnson.  

 

With the closure of the Manor we are pursuing our last payment from them for their use of 

the courts during the summer. Next year looks a bit bleak without their £500 odd payment, 

so we will have to see how we can increase our membership. 
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